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  Fairfax  

  United  
  Methodist  
  Church 
305 N. Broadway 
P.O. Box 318 
Fairfax, MO. 64446 

Office Hours: 8:00 am—12:00 pm 
Mon—Thurs 

Office: 660-686-3314 

Fax: 660-686-9505 

Email: umc@fairfaxmo.net 

Website: www.fairfaxumc.net 

 

Sunday Worship: 

 Sunday School - 9:30 am 

 Worship - 10:30 am 

 Channel 61 Broadcast - Tues.  
             4:00 pm 

 

Wednesdays: 

 Promise Keepers - 6:00 am 

 

Pastor Andrew Sanders 

Pastor’s Hours: Tues. & Thurs. 
8:00 am—12:00 pm 

Study: 660-686-3314 

Cell: 417-770-6731 

Email:  fairfaxumc@fairfaxmo.net 

Mailing Address:  
 Pastor Andrew Sanders 
   209 N 6th St 
 Tarkio, MO 64491 
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 “Some skeptic is sure to ask, “Show me how resurrection works. 
Give me a diagram; draw me a picture. What does this 

‘resurrection body’ look like?” If you look at this question 
closely, you realize how absurd it is. There are no diagrams for 

this kind of thing. We do have a parallel experience in gardening. 
You plant a “dead” seed; soon there is a flourishing plant.  

There is no visual likeness between seed and plant. You could 
never guess what a tomato would look like by looking at a 

tomato seed. What we plant in the soil and what grows out of it 
don’t look anything alike. The dead body that we bury in the 
ground and the resurrection body that comes from it will be 

dramatically different.    1Corinthians 15:36 MSG 

 

Here we are in the month of April already; I pray that this time of 
Lent has been a time of growth for you spiritually. As Lent is coming 
to an end we look forward to celebrating the resurrection of Jesus. 
We will soon be hunting Easter eggs and spending time with our 
families, or we can remember a time when we did such things. It’s 
tempting for one to look past the events of Holy Week to just look at 
the miracle of the resurrection, to focus on the good times but that 
wouldn’t do justice for Jesus’ sacrifice. Instead we witness the 
willingness that he had to be the sacrifice for all of mankind, to lose 
his life and to be placed into the tomb. We have spent all of Lent 
reflecting on our relationship with God, that moment we witness 
Jesus upon the cross should be the realization of what this all means. 
We ourselves are broken separated people, dead spiritually but 
through Christ we are made new, alive. This Good Friday I invite you 
to our community Good Friday service, 12pm at the Christian church, 
to reflect on the grace of God and to see your sin, our sin placed 
upon the cross so that we may be alive in Christ. Then on Easter Join 
us at the Baptist Church, 7:30am to understand the mystery of the 
resurrection knowing that we who believe in the saving power of 
Jesus Christ will be raised anew with him!! 

Spring is a time when we can reflect on just how resurrection 
works. I love to plant gardens, flowers, vegetables it doesn’t matter 
for me when those shoots break the ground there is nothing like it. 
To know as our scripture puts it we place something dead, a bulb or 
seed in the ground and have something spring forth life is 

- Pastor Andrew Sanders 

Pastor’s 

Corner 

Continued on page 2 
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substantial. Now I ask you a question if God does this for something as simple as a plant then why 
wouldn’t he provide a way for us as well? We are made after his likeness and we hopefully spend a 
lifetime searching him out. God loves us with his whole heart so we shouldn’t doubt, we shouldn’t 
fear but instead embrace our loving Father that takes care of our every need, in life and in death 
so that we may be reconciled and redeemed to him. This season should be a time of hope, hope for 
any of us that has lost someone we’ve loved and hope for all of us who believe in the resurrected 
Christ. We turn to him knowing that he has our eternal interests in mind.  

I want to end with this scripture as a reminder that God cares for us more than we could ever imagine.  

Matthew 6:25-26, 30-33 The Message (MSG) 
25-26 “If you decide for God, living a life of God-worship, it follows that you don’t fuss about what’s 
on the table at mealtimes or whether the clothes in your closet are in fashion. There is far more 
to your life than the food you put in your stomach, more to your outer appearance than the 
clothes you hang on your body. Look at the birds, free and unfettered, not tied down to a job 
description, careless in the care of God. And you count far more to him than birds. 
30-33 “If God gives such attention to the appearance of wildflowers—most of which are never even 
seen—don’t you think he’ll attend to you, take pride in you, do his best for you? What I’m trying 
to do here is to get you to relax, to not be so preoccupied with getting, so you can respond to 
God’s giving. People who don’t know God and the way he works fuss over these things, but you 
know both God and how he works. Steep your life in God-reality, God-initiative, God-provisions. 
Don’t worry about missing out. You’ll find all your everyday human concerns will be met. 

Continued from page 1 

Pastor’s  Corner 

 

UMM’s Annual Spring  

Roast Beef Dinner 

Sunday, April 2nd 
We will start serving around 11:30 am.  

Delivery will be available—call 686-3314.  

We will be serving:  
roast beef, mashed potatoes,  

green beans, salad, rolls & terrific desserts  
(with help from the wives of UMM)   

Open to all denominations.   

Freewill donation.  
Money raised will go towards our UMM projects. 

Please join us and don’t forget to invite your friends & neighbors! 
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FRB Fairfax  

Growing Projects 

Dedication  

The dedication will be at 5:00 p.m. at the 
project site 2 miles east of Fairfax along 
Highway 46. A wiener roast will be held  
following the dedication. All are invited!  

Church Finance  

Report for  

February 2017 

 

Expenses: 
 

Administrative/Office : .............. $      181.06 

Financial:  .............................. $      100.00 

Nurture: ................................ $        63.75 

Outreach/Witness:  ................... $      227.31 

Staff Salaries: ......................... $   6,188.61 

Trustees: ............................... $   4,063.48 

 

Total Expenses:                        $ 11,190.78 

 

Total Income:                         $ 10,034.14 

 

February Difference:                   - $ 1,156.64 

 

FYI: Our weekly giving is not quite meeting our weekly 
needs...we were also short $400 in JAN. 

 Seed & Soil  

Sunday 

10:30 am Worship 

Farmer-growers and 
t h o s e  s e n d i n g 
donations to the 
Fairfax FRB Growing 
Project have been 

bringing hope and a better way of life to the 
people of Armenia, Nicaragua and the 
Democratic Republic of the Congo. The 
Armenian and Nicaraguan projects are now 
fully funded which means they have become 
self sustaining - the goal of all the FRB 
projects. The group will continue to support 
the Democratic Republic of the Congo-
Katanga Kamina project and have added the 
Zambia-Northwest project. Thanks to the 
generous donations of farmer-growers and 
others a check for $20,062 was sent to FRB for 
the year 2016. 

The Foods Resource Bank website is very 
informative. You can read about each project 
in more detail there. FRB’s Democratic 
Republic of Congo-Katanga Kamina focuses on 
agriculture, nutrition, water and sanitation 
targeting the prevalence of disease and high 
levels of poverty in rural areas. 

The Zambia-Northwest project’s goal is to 
boost food production of staple crops such as 
maize, cassava Irish potato, and vegetables. 
By improving crop production, families will be 
able to pay for education costs for children 
and malnutrition will decrease. 

Sunday 

April 

23rd  
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Generosity Encouraged 

After prayerfully considering what God has laid on your heart to give 
back to him and as you determine what is the best way for you and your 
family to honor God with giving, please remember that we offer 
Electronic-Giving here at Fairfax UMC. 

Stop in, or call the office for an authorization form to get started. Your 
offering can be automatically deposited into the Church's account from 
your bank account each week, or monthly on the 1st or 15th. 

2 Corinthians 9:6-15 - 6 Remember this: Whoever sows sparingly will 
also reap sparingly, and whoever sows generously will also reap 
generously. 7 Each of you should give what you have decided in your 
heart to give, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a 
cheerful giver. 8 And God is able to bless you abundantly, so that in 
all things at all times, having all that you need, you will abound in 
every good work. 9 As it is written: 

“They have freely scattered their gifts to the poor; 
    their righteousness endures forever. 
10 Now he who supplies seed to the sower and bread for food will also supply and increase your 
store of seed and will enlarge the harvest of your righteousness. 11 You will be enriched in every 
way so that you can be generous on every occasion, and through us your generosity will result in 
thanksgiving to God. 

12 This service that you perform is not only supplying the needs of the Lord’s people but is also 
overflowing in many expressions of thanks to God. 13 Because of the service by which you have 
proved yourselves, others will praise God for the obedience that accompanies your confession of 
the gospel of Christ, and for your generosity in sharing with them and with everyone else. 

EastEr HappEnings… 

April 9 Palm Sunday  

April 13 Maundy Thursday FUMC Maundy Thursday    
  Soup Supper 6:30 pm 
  Seder Meal 7:00 pm 
  Holy Communion 7:30 pm  

April 14 Good Friday Community Good Friday Service  
  12:00 pm at the Christian Church   

April 16 Easter Sunday Community Easter Sunrise Service  
  7:30 am at the Baptist Church 
  with a light breakfast following  

  Fairfax UMC Worship Service  
  10:30 am  

Seenagers 

Seenagers will be 
gathering for a potluck 
on Saturday, April 22nd. 
I have had a request to 
start it at seven so the 
farmers have more time 
in the fields. So it will 
be at 7 pm.  

As always let me know if 
you are planning to 
attend. Mardee 
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Dear Friends in Fairfax,             March Thanks ~ 2017                                                                     
Repurposed: “to change (something) so that it can be used for a different purpose.” This is really popular these 
days with furniture, old window frames and rusty buckets, for instance. My Rachel has a knack for it! I think of 
it also in light of God “repurposing” us as He molds us and shapes us. We are “earthen vessels” (sometimes 
cracked pots!). “But we have this treasure in jars of clay, to show that the surpassing power belongs to God 
and not to us.” 2 Corinthians 4:7 

One of the MKs from last summer’s Reentry has been “repurposed.” This young man had a chip on his shoulder 
and didn’t respond well to authority. He had been a big fish in a small pond and carried an attitude. (This is not 
typical of the MKs we meet.) We wondered how he would do once he got into the university. Recently we 
learned that he had had a really hard time and sort of tanked around mid-semester. But God is in the business 
or repurposing! Fortunately, he went to a trusted professor who had been with us those 
two weeks at Reentry and got the help he needed. He’s a different your man now ~  
at peace, no attitude. God is being glorified through the “cracks” of this young  
earthen vessel. 

I’ve been “repurposed” several times! First, when I was brought from death to life as I 
trusted Christ as my Savior. Many years later, my “nest” was empty and I was seeking 
God for direction. How could I invest the rest of my years? How could He possibly use 
me? Repurposed! You know the rest of the story: these last 13 years I’ve been privileged 
to invest in the care and encouragement of MKs and their families.  

Friends like you have made this “repurposing” possible! Thank you for your partnership! 
The ripple effect of your investment in MK ministry continues! 

Repurposed!   

~ Judy Keith      

MK Ministry, Mu Kappa Representative, Serving Families in Global Transition.     www.mukappa.org      www.barnabas.org 

Lent Worship Services 

The last of our 5 collaborative Lent series will be April 2nd. Every Sunday night has had a different 
element attached to each. I pray that each of you have found this Lent to be enriching, and each 
service invigorating to make this Lent a memorable one that is bringing you closer to Christ. 

March  5th — at Rock Port UMC, sermon by Pastor Andrew    March 12th — at Fairfax UMC, sermon by Pastor Julie 

March 19th — at Westboro UMC, sermon by Pastor Bruce       March 26th — at Watson UMC, sermon by Pastor Julie 

April 2nd — at Tarkio UMC, 201 N 6th St., sermon by Pastor Andrew 

(All services 5:00 pm with a light meal following) 

Thanks so much for your 
continued prayer for Tif’s 
health! She feels well, is 
done with chemo and 
waiting to meet with a 
surgeon. There have been 
some miscommunications 
between docs and insurance 
~ please pray for quick 
resolve, as she’s been 8 
weeks out of chemo and the 
tumor could start growing 
again. Thanks! 

Women’s Evening Edition 

WEE met March 8th, 2017. Those attending were Mardee, Amy, Lois, Pam, Alice, Sandy, and Jayne. 

Minutes of last meeting and treasurer's reports were read and approved. Communications and  
Thank You's were read. 

We discussed the success of our dinner and auction. Total proceeds were $4,941. We want to thank 
everyone that donated, attended the meal, and supported our auction. Seenagers will meet March 
28th at 6pm at Arbor Manor. We will serve Judah House on March 26th. Jim and Pam, Ed and Sara will 
take the meal and serve. Our church is hosting the Lenten service this Sunday night, 12th, several 
members have volunteered to provide food.  

Devotion was given by Amy. She provided a summary of what we've learned from the book Unglued. 
Refreshments were provided by Mardee. 

Next meeting will be April 12th. Sandy will lead devotion and Lois will provide refreshments. 
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2017 APRIL 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

2   5th Sunday  
in Lent 

UMMõs Annual Spring 
Roast Beef Dinner: 
11:30am-1:00pm 

Lent Service: 
5:00pm  
at Tarkio UMC 

3 4 5 

Promise Keepers: 
6:00am 

Worship Team Mtg: 
7:00pm 

 

6 7      1 

8 

 

9   Palm Sunday 

 

10 11 12 

Promise Keepers: 
6:00am 

W.E.E.: 6:30pm 

 

 

13 Holy Thursday 

Soup Dinner:  
   6:30pm 
Seder Meal:  
   7:00pm 
Communion: 7:15pm 

14   Good Friday 

 

Community  
Good Friday  
Service: 12 noon 
at Christian Church 
(Presb gives message) 

15   Holy Saturday 

 

16  Easter Day 

 

Community  
Sunrise Service: 
7:30am at Baptist 
w/ brkfst  

FUMC Easter  
Service: 10:30am 

17 

 

18 

 

19 

Promise Keepers: 
6:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 

 

21 22 

Seenagers: 7:00pm 
Potluck at church 

 

23  Seed ônõ Soil 
Sunday 

 

FRB Dedication & 
Wiener Roast: 
5:00pm  

24 

Deadline:  
MAY Newsletter 

 

 

25 

 

26 

Promise Keepers: 
6:00am 

UMM: 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

27 

 

28 29 

30  

Youth in charge of 
5th Sunday  
Worship Service 

Native American 
Ministries  
Sunday: observed 

 

    

Pastorõs Hours 

Tues & Thurs 
8:00 amð12:00 pm 

417-770-6731 (cell) 
736-5823 (home) 

fairfaxumc@ 
fairfaxmo.net 

 

Office Hours 

8:00 amð12:00 pm 

MonðThurs 

660-686-3314 

umc@fairfaxmo.net 

Fax: 660-686-9505 

 

Worship  
Schedule 

Sunday School:  
9:30 am 

Worship:  
10:30am 

Channel 61:  
4:00pm Tues 

Pastor Andrew Sanders 

209 N 6th St., Tarkio, MO 64491 

Cell: 417-770-6731 

Fairfax United Methodist Church 

305 N. Broadway, PO Box 318, Fairfax, MO 64446 

660-686-3314    www.fairfaxumc.net  
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HOTLINES: 

Boys Town National Hotline ---- 1-800-448-3000 
     24/7...365 days a year...teens/parents/families 

Child Abuse and Neglect -------- 1-800-392-3738 

Elderly Abuse and Neglect ----- 1-800-392-0210 

Gambling Addiction --------------- 1-888-BETSOFF 
 ------------------------------------- (1-888-238-7633) 

Mental Health Crisis Line ------- 1-800-392-0280 

Missouri School Violence-------- 1-866-748-7047 

Poison Control -------------------- 1-800-392-9111 

Sexual Assault/Domestic Violence 
 --------------------------------------- 1-800-548-2480 

Suicide Prevention Lifeline ---- 1-800-273-TALK 
 ------------------------------------- (1-800-273-8255) 

Teen-to-Teen Hotline ----------- (800) TLC-TEEN 
 ---------------------------------------- (800) 852-8336 

T
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April Birthdays 

  

 Bennett Peregrine 04/02 
 Tracy Barnes 04/04 
 John Gilbert 04/04 
 Markus Shepard 04/07 
 Rhett Murphy 04/07 
 Elizabeth Martin 04/09 
 Ashley Oelze 04/10 
 William Hecker 04/10 
 Ryan Hopkins 04/13 
 Sandy Burke 04/16 
 Mendy Houghton 04/17 
 Amy Sefrit 04/22 
 Braden Graves 04/22 
 Carmean Bargman 04/22 
 Jayne Martin  04/24 
 Emmeline Vette 04/25 
 Gale Ball 04/30 
 

April  

Anniversaries 
  

 Danny & Alice Kemerling 04/12 
 Shad & Crysty Koger 04/17 
 Scott & Tiffany Anderson 04/29 
 
 

If you or your loved ones are not  
on the list, contact the church office: 

umc@fairfaxmo.net or 686-3314  
with your info and we will get  

our records updated. 

Women’s  

Evening Edition 

Wed., April 12 at 6:30 pm 

Worship Team 

Wed., April 5, 7:00 pm 

Thank You: Many thanks to the church 

members for your prayers, food and visits. 

Also to Rev. Andrew for coming to Omaha 

at the time of my procedure and operation. 

Your kindness shall always be remembered.  

In Christian Love, Mary Anne Pennel 

Dear Methodist Women, 
   Thank you all so much for the wonderful dinner that you 
prepared for our family. It was delicious and greatly appreciated. 

God Bless Each of You,  The family of Helene Lawrence. 

The Womenõs Evening Edition wants 
to thank everyone that donated, 
attended the meal, and supported their 
basket auction in February!  

United 

Methodist Men 

Wed., April 26, 6:00 pm 

tel:18008528336
tel:18008528336
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Serving our church  

in April: 

Acolyte:  the children  

Altar Flowers:  Roger & Suzanne Southard 
   in memory of Oral & Dorothy Davis 

   and Doyle & Esther Southard 

Bulletins: Apr. 2 -  Gerry & Mardee Collinham 

          in honor of family! 

 Apr. 9 -  

 Apr. 16 -  

 Apr. 23  

 Apr. 30 -  

Communion Steward:  Jayne Martin 

Liturgist:  DeAnna Coggin 

Ushers:  Ronnie Martin 

Web Site Sponsor:  Jim & Pam Davis 

Stewardship 2017: 
Receipts as of March 28, 2017: 
 

Plate & Electronic Offerings:                   Attendance: 
  First Sunday 2,440.00  45 
  Second Sunday 1,264.00  39 
  Third Sunday 1,797.00  48 
  Fourth Sunday 2,684.00  61 
  Fifth Sunday -  - 
   Total ‘General’ Offerings: 8,185.00 
Dec.’s Budget income needed: 10,752.00 
 

  Received  Received 
 Special Offerings: in Month To Date 
 Altar Flowers 35.00 105.00 
 Back Pack Buddies 0.00 0.00
 Building Use 0.00 150.00 
 Bulletins 40.00 130.00 
 Church Camp/Mission 0.00 0.00 
 Festival of Sharing 0.00 0.00 
 Food Pantry 0.00 25.00 
    (Baby Bottles) 305.07 305.07 
 FRB 0.00 0.00
 Loose Change/Youth Min.  92.26 340.34 
    Soup-er Bowl Dinner 653 653
 Misc. Income 0.00 2,683.35 
 Sunday School 51.00 212.48 
 Web Site 0.00 53.00 
 Special Sundays: 
    Human Relations Day 58.00 58.00 
    UMCOR Sunday 300.00 300.00 
    Native American Ministries 0.00 0.00 
    Peace with Justice 0.00 0.00 
    World Communion 0.00 0.00 
    UM Student Day 0.00 0.00 
 
BUDGETED ‘General’ Account only: 
 Received to Date Total Income: 26,692.28 
 Needed to Date Total Income:   30,689.62     
     (2,360.74 weekly) 
  

facebook 
You can find a link on our church website 
at: www.fairfaxumc.net.  

We do evening visits 
once a week or no less 
than twice a month.  
If you feel led to help  

or have more questions, 
please contact Lois  

660-736-4965 or 660-623-0040. 
More volunteers needed! 

Birthdays and 

Anniversaries 

We will be recognizing our birthdays 
and anniversaries on the last Sunday 
of each month during worship!  

Reminder: 

§ If at anytime, you’d like to make any changes to  
receiving our newsletter...just email Darla in the 
church office, umc@fairfaxmo.net 
Possible ways to receive: by email; pick up at 
church; by mail; or read from website. 

Our Youth will be in charge 

of the 5th Sunday Worship 

ServiceñApril 30th.  
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Address Service Requested 

Fairfax United Methodist Church 
305 N. Broadway 
P.O. Box 318 
Fairfax, MO 64446 

APRIL 2017 

FAIRFAX MESSENGER FAIRFAX MESSENGER  

If you would rather  

receive this by email,  

please send your request 

to: umc@fairfaxmo.net 

Native American Ministries Sunday 

April 30th 
 

One tribe in North America has told this story for centuries: when people 
“pale as birch” crossed the great water in large canoes, they brought with 
them “The Black Book.”  However, the bringers of the physical Book could 
not have known what it would mean and look like to be Native and a 
follower of Jesus.   

Today Native Americans—with many unique languages, many unique 
cultures—honor their heritage, and live as Jesus-followers, led by a rotation 
of primarily Native American pastors. 

When you support Native American Ministries Sunday, you equip seminary 
students who will honor and celebrate Native American culture in their 
ministries. And you empower congregations that are finding fresh new ways 
to minister to their communities with the love of Christ. 

As a member of The United Methodist Church, your gift, on this day, equips Native congregations—like 
New York’s Onondaga Nation UMC and Nebraska’s Native American Sacred Winds congregation—to 
worship and serve as only they can. 

This work, and hundreds of other ministries, are possible because you give. 

Please use the envelope, enclosed with this newsletter, for your offering (made payable to 
Fairfax UMC, memo-UMCOR). You may either mail it to the church office (PO Box 318, Fairfax 
MO 64446) or bring it to church and drop it into the offering plate. Thank You! 


